
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

October 2, 2014 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Tiffany Martin

Jennifer Briggs

Lauren Reddick

Jill Miles

Caroline Horne

Kelly Dowdy

Cheri Lowe

I. Meeting called to order at 7:44am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The September 4, 2014 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Invest For Success:  Campaign going well.  A few bureaucratic snafus with PayPal but otherwise system working fine.  Donations via PayPal tend to be smaller amounts.
· Bingo Night:  Discussion about  what PTA vs. 5th grade team runs.  PTA runs games and 5th grade runs concessions.
· Chess Club:  Is Chess Club a PTA or school club?  If Lynne Sturdivant manages money, she cannot spend excess.  Since no one on staff has any role in club, it’s determined PTA should house Chess Club.  Sterling Oliver to sign contract.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· PTA Membership:  Data entry is not being done by PTA committee head.  Dues are paid but PTA not in good standing until members entered in NCPTA database.  Ellen to reach out to chair and offer assistance.
· Blue Sheets:  Many committee heads are not contacting their volunteers from blue sheet.  Suggestion to have blue sheet organizer e-mail committee heads with their volunteers cc’ed on e-mail so as to offer initial point of contact.  Additional suggestion to host a fair to try to get more Kindergarten parents involved.  
· E-blast:  Some parents are not getting e-blasts for all of their children’s grade levels.  Room parents to encourage sign ups so as to not miss pertinent grade level information.
· Open House:  Discussion regarding voting at Open Houses.  If parent attends both nights due to multiple grade levels and votes both nights, voting is inaccurate.  Not a true problem as we didn’t have any NO votes.  PTA to put the onus on parents to only vote once.
· Timbertalk:  Timbertalk will be distributed by room parents beginning in October.  They will print out for the approximately 10 families that do no have e-mail.  Pre-K to also get a print out.  Everyone happy with length.
· Invest For Success:  Reminders going home in communication packets today.
· Supply  & PTA Room:  Laura Pruitt and Julie Bacon organized supply room.  PTA room only 1/2 organized.  Need volunteer to finish.
· Playground:  Nearly completed.  Waiting on inspection.  Will be open to all children as long as supervised.
V. Principal’s Report (Caroline / Kelly)
· Staff:  New second grade teacher hired.  She is a Literacy Facilitator and came highly recommended.  Other school doesn’t need to fill her position and thus, release her until Nov. 10th.  Caroline to meet with 2nd grade team to determine if she’ll have her own class or support team and pull-out students into small groups.
· Huntingtowne Farms:  Heard no new info.
· Traffic Cones:  Cones were stolen.  CMS to replace.
· Student Health:  All students are encouraged to practice good hand washing to stay healthy.  All parents are encouraged to keep students at home if they have fever.  Julie Glonka, nurse, is at BWE three days a week.  Will be here full time once Hawk Ridge hires a nurse. 
· Front Door:  Broken door fixed.  Security system not perfect but mandated by CMS.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


